HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

MONDAY, MAY 10, 2021 – 6:30 P.M.

HALIFAX ELEMENTARY SCHOOL CAFERTERIA 
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 6:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Board stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

AGENDA

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously approved the Agenda for Monday, May 10, 2021.
MINUTES

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to approve the following Selectmen Minutes:
Regular Session – April 13, 2021

Executive Session – April 13, 2021

Executive Session – April 27, 2021
AFFIRMED WARRANTS & COMMITMENTS

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to affirm payment of the following warrants and commitments with the exception of Andrews abstaining from #2577 in vendor warrant #109:
	Withholding Warrant
	# 104
	$ 135,427.41

	Vendor Warrant
	# 109
	$ 175,231.00

	School Warrant
	# 110
	$ 699,180.75

	Ambulance Commitment

from 4/19/21 – 4/25/21
	for
	$     7,580.31

	Mobile Home Park Fee
	#5
	$    5,160.00


Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to affirm payment of #2577 in vendor warrant #109:
	Thomas Millias
	
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Abstained

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes
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AFFIRMED BILLS
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to affirm payment of the following Selectmen Bills:

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Recused

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes


	KP Law, P.C. (legal/March) …......................................................

Attorney Lawrence P. Mayo (legal/April) ……………….............
	$ 5,656.50

$ 4,525.00


APPROVED BILLS 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following Selectmen bills:

	The County of Plymouth (Ply. Cty. Coop Ext. Services) ……...
Harry B. Harding & Son, Inc. (printing/TM warrant) …............

RELX d/b/a LexisNexis (MA law books subscription) ………..
Michael Gilman Esq. (legal/March & April) ………………......
	$    150.00
$ 2,785.00
$      72.10
$ 4,532.00


GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Council on Aging Director Interviews

Interviews for the Director will take place on May 25th starting at 6:30 p.m. with each interview lasting approximately half an hour.  
Town Hall Ramp Contract
Three bids were received, with low bid being from Site Tek.  Seelig reviewed everything with Scott Materna and Angelo (last name unknown) and believes the recommendation is to go with Site Tek with the ramp as the main contract then also the porch will be fixed (does not include the extension of the porch to the Selectmen’s exit door).  Appropriation will be needed tonight at Town Meeting.  Millias said that if they are committed to doing it then it should try and get it done ASAP.  Garron agreed that it get done as soon as possible.  Seelig said the earliest it would be is July 1st.  
Moved by Garron and second by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to take the recommendation of Seelig and award the contract to Site Tek.    

Fraud Risk Assessment Contract

Seelig is asking that they pass over awarding the contract as he has not had time to review the proposals but is asking Town Meeting to approve the Article.  Quotes received are $33,200, $50,000 and $178,000.  He cannot make a recommendation to the Board as to what company but is asking for the greater of the two amounts in case that is a superior proposal so he would be recommending to the Board Al Wicker (think that is who he said) the 50,000 firm.  Seelig will talk with the Board about this either next week or the week after.   
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Chapter 90

Seelig said there is a reimbursement form that Hayward is asking the Board to sign for the engineering costs for the two sidewalk projects that have been  submitted to the complete Streets one on Cranberry Drive and Plymouth and the one on Monponsett Street leading up to the intersection, he believes it is for $38,000.  The Board was asked to stop by the office to sign it.  

Aldana Road Parcel

Joan Pierce of Fisheries & Wildlife is having a problem with the State getting their ducks in order.  Hoping for a progress report by the Board’s May 25th meeting.   
May 25th Board of Selectmen’s Meeting

Seelig is recommending that the Board hold their May 25th meeting on Zoom because Flower & Soul and Green earth Cannabis is schedule for public comments on their host community agreements and we will be close to fourteen people which does not include participants.  Seelig will talk with Heath Agent Valery regarding when will be able to open the Great Hall to more people.  The Board was fine with having a Zoom meeting.  
COA Building 
Andrews has looked through all the material for Pope’s Tavern (COA) and asked Millias and Garron if they wanted to give a report tonight from the Building Needs Committee or do it in June.  Both Millias and Garron thought it would be better to wait until June.  

Fire and Police Chiefs Contracts

Both chiefs have agreed to the Board’s terms.  The Board could tentatively approve the contracts subject to a vote at Town Meeting for the appropriation   The amount for the Fire Chief for FY2022 is $6,500 above from where he is now and for the Police Chief it is an additional $10,000 from what he is right now.  

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to tentatively approve the contracts for the Fire and Police Chief subject to a vote at Town Meeting for the appropriation.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 6:53 p.m. to discuss contract negotiations for the Mixed Unit:
	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes


as discussing strategy with respect to collective bargaining in an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Town.

Seelig announced that the Board will be coming back into public session to continue their meeting. 
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Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 7:01 p.m. and return to public session:  
	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes


The Board of Selectmen reconvened in public session at 7:02 p.m. to discuss the following.  
Sergeant’s Contract
The Board agreed that the Sergeants will receive a 1.6% wage increase across the board for FY2021 and modification in the language as to how sick time is considered as overtime.  
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously approved the Sergeants contract for FY2021.  
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to continue their meeting to the Gym to attend the Annual and Special Town Meetings at 7:03 p.m.
-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Vice Chairman
/pjm
